
 

 

 

 

 

TO:   Sen. Billy Beasley 

FROM:  Governor Kay Ivey 

DATE:  Monday, October 5, 2020 

RE:  Flags Lowered Honoring Russell County Veteran and Businessman Roy Greene 

 

I hereby authorize flags be flown at half-staff in honor of Roy Greene, a prominent Russell 

County veteran and businessman, who passed away on Sunday, October 4, 2020. 

Greene was a World War II veteran and a community fixture in Russell County for more than 

half a century. He is credited with bringing radio, newspaper and cable television to Phenix City. 

Greene served as city judge, city commissioner, county attorney and district attorney for the 26th 

Judicial Circuit. Let us remember his many years of dedicated service to our country and the 

people of Alabama. I offer my heartfelt condolences and prayers to his loved ones and the 

citizens of Russell County. 

The flags may be flown at half-staff in Russell County on the day of his interment on Wednesday, 

October 7, 2020 until sunset.  
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